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Storytelling Workshop 
August 10 from 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.
Like to tell Bible stories?  Wondering how to better 
teach your students, children, or grandchildren?  If 
you are wondering how to make Bible stories come to 
life, then we encourage you to attend the Godly Play 
Workshop on Saturday, August 10.  The cost to you is 
only $10 to cover the catered lunch. The workshop will 
take place at Assembly Mennonite Church.  RSVP to 
Pastor Katie, Helen Bowman, or Mikki Bowman by 
Sunday, July 28. 

Introducing Tim and Anne Wiens
Hello, we are Tim, Anne, Luke and Jude Wiens. We 
have recently moved to the area from Newton, Kansas 
and are excited to be settling in at Waterford Mennonite. 

Tim grew up in Newton and Anne grew up near Bruning, 
Nebraska. We got married in 2009 after meeting online.

Tim went to college at LeTourneau University in 
Longview, Texas to earn his B.S. in Engineering. He 
now works at Veada Industries in New Paris.  He enjoys 
hiking, camping, and travel.  Anne attended Hesston 
College in Kansas and then Elkhart Beauty College, 
where she earned her cosmetology license.  She lived 
in six different states before moving back to Nebraska, 
where she was living when she met Tim.  Anne currently 
stays at home with our two boys, Luke, 4 and Jude, 2.  
She enjoys cooking, music, and travel. 

Luke is creative, imaginative, and keeps things lively 
in our home. Jude loves music, is affectionate, and has 
a calm spirit.

We look forward to getting to know each of you.

Change of Address
Leona Yoder has moved to live with her son and 
daughter-in-law, Clinton and Verna Yoder, near Warsaw.

Her new address is:

244 EMS B38N
Leesburg, IN  46538-9463

Phone: 574-253-8465
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Staff Team
Administrative Ministry
·  Karen Hostetler
  Secretary
·  Elvina Schmidt
  Bookkeeper
·  Janet Shoemaker
  Coordinator of 
  Administrative Ministries
·  Andrea Golden
  Business Manager

Facilities Ministry 
 ·  Jan Oostland 
    Facilities Manager
· Courtney Shetler 
  Custodian 
· Irma Perez 
  Custodian

Pastoral Ministry
· Neil Amstutz
  Pastoral Team Leader
· Katie Misz 
  Pastor of Family Life
· Don Miller
  Interim Pastor of Senior 	
  Ministries
· Cindy Voth 
  Pastor of Community Life
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Help Wanted
Paul and Barbara Hodel are looking for 
someone to accompany Paul on one-hour-
long walks in the late afternoons, several 
days a week on the days of your choice.  
Good hourly wage offered.  Would prefer a 
responsible person age 15 or older. Contact 
Barbara at 537-4785.

Change in Phone Number
Gary and Melissa Chupp have recently 
gotten rid of their landline and changed 
Melissa’s cell phone number. They can be 
reached at: 

Gary’s cell phone: 574-238-0729  
Melissa’s cell phone: 574-370-1261

Thank you
This spring Waterford Mennonite Church 
Endowment awarded $1500 to the Hermitage 
Building Campaign for an additional home 
for their expanding resident community.

Dear Waterford Mennonite,

Greetings!  Thank you for your generous 
gift to the Hermatige for our Cultivating 
Community program.  We are grateful for 
your gift. 

The Hermitage thrives due to support like 
yours.  We can’t do this ministry without 
you!

Thank you again,
June Mears Driedger, Hermitage Staff

Pictured from left to right in the front: Doug Yoder and Dwight Kauffman; in back Luke Gascho, 
Elvina Schmidt, Vyron Schmidt, Dennis Myers, John Birkey, Carolyn Kauffman, Dee Birkey, Jerry 
Landes, and Janette Yoder. Not pictured: Dan Bodiker and the Swartzendrubers.

Seekers’ Mulching Day, Friday, July 12
In preparation for the mulching project, Dwight Kauffman and Doug Yoder pruned all the 
deciduous shrubs and evergreens around the church; a very big job! On Friday, July 12, 30 
yards of mulch was delivered to the church parking lot by Merrill Gingerich. Thanks to two 
tractors with scoops, loading wheelbarrows was made easy. The scoop on Doug’s Kaboda 
tractor successfully pulled out the two pine tree stumps in front of the Remembering Life 
Garden. We had a beautiful morning and completed the mulching project in four hours. 
Bill and Jan Swartzendruber provided coffee break goodies! 


